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 CITY OF LOS ANGELES 
 INTER-DEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE 

 
October 22, 2014 
 
 
TO: Michael J. LoGrande, Director of Planning 
 Department of City Planning 
 Attention:  Darlene Navarrete 
 
FROM: Fire Department 
 
SUBJECT: TRACT MAP NO. 72370    (8150 Sunset Boulevard) 
 
 
Subject property has been investigated by members of the Fire Department. 
 
Submit plot plans for Fire Department approval and review prior to recordation of Tract Action. 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS: 
  
No building or portion of a building shall be constructed more than 150 feet from the edge of a 
roadway of an improved street, access road, or designated fire lane. 
 
Adequate public and private fire hydrants shall be required. 
 
Access for Fire Department apparatus and personnel to and into all structures shall be required. 
 
The Fire Department may require additional vehicular access where buildings exceed 28 feet in 
height. 
 
Any required fire hydrants to be installed shall be fully operational and accepted by the Fire 
Department prior to any building construction. 
 
No framing shall be allowed until the roadway is installed to the satisfaction of the Fire 
Department. 
 
Where rescue window access is required, provide conditions and improvements necessary to 
meet accessibility standards as determined by the Los Angeles Fire Department. 
 
Building designs for multi-storied residential buildings shall incorporate at least one access 
stairwell off the main lobby of the building; But, in no case greater then 150ft horizontal travel 
distance from the edge of the public street, private street or Fire Lane. This stairwell shall extend 
unto the roof. 
 
Entrance to the main lobby shall be located off the address side of the building. 
 
Any required Fire Annunciator panel or Fire Control Room shall be located within 50ft visual line 
of site of the main entrance stairwell or to the satisfaction of the Fire Department. 
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The applicant is further advised that all subsequent contact regarding these conditions must be 
with the Hydrant and Access Unit.  This would include clarification, verification of condition 
compliance and plans or building permit applications, etc., and shall be accomplished BY 
APPOINTMENT ONLY, in order to assure that you receive service with a minimum amount of 
waiting please call (213) 482-6504.  You should advise any consultant representing you of this 
requirement as well. 

 
 
 RALPH M. Terrazas 

Fire Chief 
 
 
 
 
 
Mark I. Stormes, Fire Marshal 
Bureau of Fire Prevention and Public Safety 
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